## Soldier Memorial Plans Considered at Virginia Virginia, April 12—(Epecial.)— Frellminary plans for erecting a soldier memorial at Greenwood cemetery were discussed at a meeting of a general committee, which includes

Mrs. O. B. Woods of the Parentteacher association. Harvey J. Scharr. Rotary club, and Nathan Kellar and Harry Pribnow of the American Lecion. It was decided to call a meeting of representatives of the Kiwanis. Lions, and Rotary clubs, the Chamber of Commerce, Merchants Retall association, the Parent-Teacher association, and the Study club, for Sunday afternoon at the American Legion clubrooms. All arrangements including selection of the memorial and methods of financing it will be

made at the Sunday meeting in order to have the memorial constructed be-

fore May 20.